



AUGUST 2025 / ISSUE 1

From the desk of Lisa Capps, Vice President of Development

Welcome to the very first issue of *Thank You Notes*— a new way for us to stay connected and celebrate the difference you're making. It's written just for you, because your support deserves to be seen, felt, and celebrated.

This isn't just a newsletter. It's a love letter honoring the impact your generosity creates. Every story here exists because of you. Each issue will be filled with:

- **Heartfelt stories** about the children whose lives you've touched
- **Real examples** of how your support is changing futures
- Moments of community connection that show how your kindness inspires others
- **Snapshots of joy** that you helped create

You helped Archer find his words—literally.

Archer was born prematurely and didn't develop at a typical pace. Thanks to your support, he received early intervention services, speech therapy, and a whole lot of encouragement. Now at three years old, he's gregarious, super talkative and absolutely loves planes, trains and automobiles— you'd never know he had a slow start. Scan to watch his story, his precious smile says it all.



A special surprise from the community

When Raising Cane's Chicken Fingers came to Wichita this summer, they continued their tradition of doing something special in the community. During their Grand Opening celebration, they presented Rainbows with a \$1,000 check to impact services for our kids. The result? Reassurance for families wondering about their child's development with free assessments. Our partnership creates meaningful support for families and showcases Raising Cane's heart for helping others—plus a whole lot of chicken finger goodness!

Behind the scenes: A day in the life

Ready for your hug? We captured some sweet summer moments of Water Play Tuesday at Kids' Point and couldn't wait to share them with you. Pure joy, right?







What's next?

In the coming months, we'll be transitioning Kids' Point Early Care and Education Center to Rainbows Academy, a pre-school/pre-K program serving children 2.5 to 5 years old, expanding our inclusive classroom culture, and welcoming even more children into our care. And we'll be sharing it all with you—because you're part of this story.

Thank You Notes is our way of saying just that—thank you. For believing in our mission. For showing up. And for making a difference.

With heartfelt gratitude,

